Meeting Summary for the CEAC Meeting of
October 17 2012 4:45 PM KSC Alumni Suites

The meeting began with a light buffet meal provided by the Vacca Office of Student Services.

Members Present:  Joanne Arhar, Bea Flarida, Bette Brooks. Deb Eli, Juli Dorff, Janice Hutchison, Karen Gegick, Leah Travis, Lori Slattery, Mike Englert,  Sue Kegg, Jim Knapp
Faculty Guests: Lori Wilfong, Martha Lash, Sonya Wisdom
Items Discussed:
1.   Chairman Jim Knapp welcomed everyone and had each person introduce themselves.  

2.    Dr. Wilfong, KSU Stark MCED professor and TPA coordinator, gave an update on the TPA    implementation.  This is assessment is a result of a legislative mandate that teacher candidates be assessed on a performance assessment. Cut scores have yet to be determined and it does not count for licensure.  Also undecided is who is going to pay the $300 cost. Dr Wilfong will be attending a national TPA meeting in November. EHHS will also be establishing a TPA web page for informational purposes for our school partners.
3.   Dr. Arhar discussed the Board of Regents survey that all of our December 12 graduates are receiving regarding their program here at KSU. This will become part of the new Colleges of Teacher Preparation report card to be issued in December by the Board of Regents. She also touched on the difficulty of placing student teachers, and that the survey KSU conducted earlier this year, showed no dissatisfaction with our program but myriad of other reasons placements are difficult.

4.  Mr. Knapp mentioned the professional outreach programs and staff development opportunities available at KSU. All schools receive mailing about these and information is available at the website www.kent.edu/ehhs.
5. Mr. Knapp mentioned the new volunteer website available at http://tinyurl.com/96swm7y
The purpose of this site is to allow schools to seek assistance in special projects that fall outside the scope of field experience classes.  Student volunteers could come from our college or other colleges at the university.  The Clinical Experience Office administers this program. This is a non credit class for the students.

6.  Dr. Lash explained the new International Baccalaureate Primary Year Program(PYP) endorsement our future early childhood students will receive.  KSU is the only college in the world, at present, to be able to offer this program. This is a part of the College’s Global Learning initiative in all of its educator preparation programs.
7. Mike Englert of Cuyahoga Falls asked a question about the renewal of the Master Teacher endorsement.  CSU is offering the courses needed for the coursework renewal option and asked if KSU was doing this?  Our interim Associate Dean who oversees graduate programs will investigate.
The next meeting will be in March. Date TBA
Thanks to all of you for attending and providing your thoughts on these important topics.

I hope all of you have a wonderful fall and upcoming holiday season.

